
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

August 16, 2022 
 

The Honorable Janet Yellen 
Secretary of the Treasury 
1500 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20220 

 
Dear Secretary Yellen: 
 
On June 6, 2022, pursuant to section 752(a) of the United States-Mexico-Canada Agreement 
Implementation Act, Pub. L. No. 116-113, I directed the suspension of liquidation of all 
unliquidated entries of goods from the Teksid Hierro de Mexico, S.A. de C.V. facility located in 
Frontera, State of Coahuila, Mexico (the Facility).  By this letter, I am notifying you that a 
condition in section 752(b) has been met, and I am no longer directing the suspension of 
liquidation of unliquidated entries from the Facility.  I ask that you kindly inform the relevant 
officials of the Department of Homeland Security and U.S. Customs and Border Protection of 
this notification. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Ambassador Katherine Tai 
 
 
cc: Hon. Alejandro Mayorkas, Secretary of Homeland Security 
 Chris Magnus, Commissioner, U.S. Customs and Border Protection 
 
 


